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                                                           DIARY DATES 

Monday 15th September - Year 3 Welcome Meeting at 4.30pm (in the classroom or on TEAMS) 

Wednesday 17th September - Wrens Welcome Meeting at 4.30pm (in the classroom or on TEAMS) 

Wednesday 17th September - PTA Coat and Bag swap: save some money and reduce waste - swap a 

bag or coat on Wednesday 17th September in the gazebo 

Thursday 18th September - Year 5 Welcome Meeting at 4.30pm (in the classroom or on TEAMS) 

Monday 22nd September - Fairtrade Fortnight begins 

Monday 22nd September - Year 1 Welcome Meeting at 4.30pm (in the classroom or on TEAMS) 

Thursday 25th September - Year 3 Welcome Meeting at 4.30pm (in the classroom or on TEAMS) 

 
 

Please check term dates on the school website before booking holidays.     

Absence for holidays is not authorised and could result in a penalty notice fine.  More information on page 3. 

WELCOME! 
We’ve extended a warm Tatsfield welcome to our new 

Wrens and their families this week.  The class have  

settled into school life incredibly well and have been busy 

learning about the school routines and getting to know 

each other.  

We also welcome children and families who are new to 

Tatsfield this academic year.  It’s been a really positive 

start to the year and we are looking forward to seeing 

what we can achieve together! 

HOUSE CAPTAINS 2025-2026 
 

This week, Year 6 pupils led House  

Assemblies and delivered speeches to pupils 
in their house teams.  Democracy was in  

action as all of the children in each group 

then voted for their chosen House Captains.  

Votes have been counted and we are able to 

announce this year’s House Captains:  
 

            Blue House - Anna & Lilly 

         Green House - Callum & Olivia                       

   Red House - Sophie & Teddy 

          Yellow House - Harper & Max 
 

House Captains will be leading House  

Assemblies before the end of term, focussing 

on the school value of ‘community’. 

 

Next week, we will be announcing who has 

been appointed in the Year 6 Junior  

Leadership Team (and the responsibilities 

they will hold for the year) as well as our new 

School Council and Kindness Ambassadors. 

ACCEPTABLE USE 

Children are bringing copies of our  

Acceptable Use Agreement home this week 

to help them remember how to stay safe 

online.  Copies of the Acceptable Use  

Agreements are also on the safeguarding page 

of our school website and are discussed in 

Computing and PSHE lessons. 
  

https://www.tatsfieldtlt.co.uk/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=25
https://www.tatsfieldtlt.co.uk/page/?title=Safeguarding&pid=29


PARENT UPDATES 
 

It’s been great to see parents join the class welcome 

meetings so far this week.  It’s really important that 
parents know what the children are learning in class, 

what the expectations are for the end of the year and 

how we can all support the children to reach their full  

potential.  All dates for future welcome meetings, 

Open Mornings/Afternoons and Learning Assemblies 

are published in our regular newsletters, on the school 

website calendar (subscribe to this!), in Sneak Peeks 

(Y1-6) and on Tapestry (Wrens).    

 

Thank you to the parents who completed the end of 

year survey.  We will be sharing feedback with you all 

soon. 

VISIBLE VALUES! 
 

We have been talking about our school values in class and assemblies and thinking about how we show 

these values both in and out of school.  We’re asking children to bring in photos, pieces of writing or  

examples of them showing our school values so that they can be added to our values board at the centre 

of our school.  Children might have demonstrated resilience in a swimming lesson, challenged themselves 

to run a lap of the field at lunchtime or enjoyed creating a piece of writing. Children can bring their  

examples into school and give them to their teacher, or they can be emailed to the class email address. 
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ATTENDANCE 

Class attendance so far this term : 

Reception Class (Wrens) - 100% - Congratulations Wrens! 

Year 1 (Robins) - 97.4%  

Year 2 (Kingfishers) - 98.6%  

Year 3 (Woodpeckers) - 95.9%  

Year 4 (Kestrels) - 99.8%  

Year 5 (Owls) - 97.1%  

Year 6 (Eagles) - 98.8%  

To subscribe to the school calendar on your 
devices, Go to the ‘News & Events’ tab on the 
school website and select ’Calendar of Events’. 
Click the subscribe button and follow the  
instructions for the device you use.  

https://www.tatsfieldtlt.co.uk/calendar/?calid=1&pid=17&viewid=1
https://www.tatsfieldtlt.co.uk/calendar/?calid=1&pid=17&viewid=1
https://www.tatsfieldtlt.co.uk/calendar/?calid=1&pid=17&viewid=1
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PENALTY NOTICES  
Information from Surrey County Council 

If parents consider that there are exceptional circumstances relating to their request for their child to be absent 

from school, they should complete this form. Each application for a leave of absence will be considered on a case by 

case basis.  

 

Penalty Notices to Address Poor Attendance at School 

A Penalty Notice may be issued as an alternative to the prosecution of a parent/carer for their child’s unauthorised 

absence from school (absence without the agreement of the school or not covered by a medical note) and will be 

used by Surrey County Council in the following circumstances :- 

1. Pupils identified by police and Attendance Advice Officers (formerly Inclusion  Officers) engaged on 

Truancy Patrols and who have incurred unauthorised absences.  

2. Leave of absence in term time (5 days or 10 sessions or more).  

Please be aware that the School Attendance (Pupil Registration) (England) Regulations 

2024 state that Headteachers may not grant any leave of absence during term time un-

less there are exceptional circumstances.  

They may request that Surrey County Council issue Penalty Notices when the absence is not  

authorised. Warnings will not be given where it can be shown that parents have been notified that 

such absences will not be authorised. 

3. Finally, the issuing of a Penalty Notice will also be considered where it is judged that a parent is fail-

ing to ensure their child's regular school attendance. This will be considered when a pupil has incurred 

10 or more unauthorised sessions in the previous 10 school weeks, which may include a pupil arriving 

late after close of registration. If you believe at any stage that your child’s absence from school may 

leave you liable to receive a Penalty Notice, it is extremely important that you act without delay to 

secure their regular attendance.  If you have any questions or require further support to achieve an 

improvement in your child’s attendance, please contact your child’s school or the Attendance Advice 

Officer.  
 

Penalty Notice relating to Exclusions 

If a child is excluded from school, Section 103 of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 places a duty on parents/

carers to ensure that their child is not in a public place without justifiable cause during school hours.  This duty  

applies to the first five days of each exclusion.  Failure to do so will render the parent/carer liable to a Penalty 

Notice. (Alternative education provision will be made available from the sixth day of any exclusion.) 
 

Amount Payable for a Penalty Notice and Consequences for repeat unauthorised absences 

 1. If you have not incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children in a rolling 3 year period since 19 

August 2024, then the penalty notice will be charged at the rate of £160.00, per parent/carer per child, if 

paid within 28 days. This will be reduced to £80.00 if paid within 21 days of receipt of the notice. Failure to 

pay the Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County Council considering legal proceedings against you in the 

Magistrates Court. 

 2.  If you have incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children since 19 August 2024, the rolling 3 

year period will be activated from the date of the first penalty notice and the second penalty notice will be 

charged at the flat rate of £160.00, per parent/carer per child, if paid within 28 days. There will be no 

reduction for payment within 21 days. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County Council 

considering legal proceedings against you in the Magistrates Court. 

3.  If you have incurred 2 penalty notices relating to this child/children in the rolling 3 year period since the 

first penalty notice was issued, then you will NOT receive a third penalty notice – Surrey County Council 

will have no option but to consider a prosecution, per parent/carer per child, in the Magistrates Court 

under s444 Education Act 1996. 

Surrey County Council is not responsible for authorising pupil absence and therefore cannot  

withdraw any Penalty Notice requests without the written permission of the Headteacher. 

 

Advice and support is available from an Attendance Advice Officer by contacting Surrey Attendance Service as  

follows : North West -     Tel: 01483 518130    South West    -    Tel: 01483 517874 

             North East -     Tel: 01372 833588    South East      -     Tel: 01737 737777 

 

https://view.officeapps.live.com/op/view.aspx?src=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tatsfieldtlt.co.uk%2Fattachments%2Fdownload.asp%3Ffile%3D278%26type%3Ddocx&wdOrigin=BROWSELINK
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https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/adult-learning/courses/search?category=FAMLRN&subCategory=WIDERFAMPA&started=1
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